OFFICIAL COMMUNIQUE
For the attention of Fitasc member federations & technical commissions
September 4™, 2024

Qualification by FITASC of the so-called discipline « Super Sporting »
as illegal copy of the discipline Parcours de Chasse / Sporting,
and its consequences

By decision of September 3, 2024, the FITASC Management Committee considered that the
so-called discipline « Super Sporting » is an illegal copy of the FITASC discipline
Parcours de Chasse / Sporting.

Consequently, in order to protect our sport and the FITASC member federations from any unfair
competition, the FITASC Management Committee has decided that no FITASC-certified
collaborator (referee, competition secretary and official course designer) is authorized to work
for a “Super Sporting™ event organization, under penalty of having their FITASC certification
withdrawn.

Furthermore, the President of FITASC will ask its Management Committee to study whether the
decision of the General Assembly of 21 July 2015 applies to shooters participating in a “Super
Sporting” competition.

) Decision by OGA of July 21, 2015: « Any shooter participating, in whatever capacity, in a competition
organized under the aegis of a national or international organization not recognized by Fitasc, in
disciplines of which Fitasc owns all the rights (Compak Sporting, Universal Trench, Helice, Sporting,
Combined Game Shooting or any other discipline adopted by Fitasc) or any other disciplines adopted
by FITASC, be they identical, similar or whose rules would have just been distorted, may be subject,
upon decision of the Fitasc Management Committee, to a ban, temporary upon one season maximum
(may be increased to 5 vears in case of reoffending), on competing to any championship organized
under the aegis of FITASC.

We recommend to the shooters willing to enter these kind competitions to enquire beforehand to their
national federation on the possible consequences of their participation in these events. ».
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